From: Matt Watkins
Sent: 12 November 2013 21:51
To: Planning
Subject: Fwd: Public comment on planning application 13/01295/F (Swalcliffe Park Equestrian)

Please see the below email.
Best regards,

Matt Watkins

From: Matt Watkins 
Date: 12 November 2013 21:49:24 GMT
Subject: Public comment on planning application 13/01295/F (Swalcliffe Park Equestrian)
Dear Mr Neville,

I have three areas of objection to this application:

Noise
On event days I have been able to clearly hear the PA system from Swalcliffe Equestrian in the centre of the village.  When this occurs on isolated occasions it is tolerable, much in the same way as one would not object to a local wedding, so I am not surprised that there have been no complaints to date.  I am concerned that the expansion of facilities will lead to more event days and so a significant increase in noise within the village to the extent that it becomes a nuisance, occurring as the norm rather than the exception.

Traffic
The Design and Access statement states that practically all visitors to the facilities are expected to arrive (and leave) in horse boxes and 4WD vehicles towing trailers.  These are large, slow-moving, relatively un-manoeuvreable vehicles.  The B4035 through Swalcliffe is a minor country road while access from that to the equestrian facilities is on small single track roads.  Such vehicles already cause a certain amount of traffic congestion and danger to pedestrians on all these roads.  I am concerned that expansion of the facilities will lead to this increasing.

Visual impact
The visual impact of two large arenas and a sizeable car park will be considerable and in my view negative.  The site is currently a beautiful rural landscape and enjoyed as such by local residents.  The plan is to replace this with something artificial and much more visually intrusive.

In summary I think this proposal would be noisy, busy and ugly and I am not in favour of it.

Best regards,
Matt Watkins
Holly Cottage, Bakers Lane, Swalcliffe.

